
PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT
BOARD MEETING

February 19, 2019
1. Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance: 
Meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call.  

2. Oath of Office: Members Rose, Timberman and Treharne:
Chairman Drinen read the Oath of Office and Members Rose, Timberman and Treharne repeated afterwards. All three members swore their allegiance and signed their Oath of Office statements. 
3. Roll Call:

Members Present:

Chairman, Richard Drinen

Clerk, Barbara Timberman 

Member, Patricia Treharne Member, Lois Barnes 


Member, Robert Rose 

A quorum was established.
Staff Present:

Fire Chief, Josh Tope 

        Office Manager, Mindy Mohler
 
Captain, Steve Oberly Firefighter, Casey Welsch
        Firefighter, Bennie Pospishel

Firefighter, Devon Liggett

Firefighter, Matt Burns
        Reserve Firefighter, Joe McDonald
           
             
Public Present:


Sue Drinen


         Larry Young 

4. Administrative Remarks:
Chairman Drinen started off by explaining to those present that in the past if our board members held a consecutive board of directors office term we did not have them redo a new oath of office, but after Coconino County Deputy Attorney, Brian Furuya, looked over the statute it states new term, not new member so we will have Clerk Timberman, Member Rose and Member Treharne renew an oath of office for their newly acquired board positions as of November 2018. Chairman Drinen had no other administrative remarks.  
5. Approval of Minutes: January 15, 2019 and Special Board Meeting January 31, 2019:

Both sets of minutes approved as presented. 
6. Correspondence: 
Office Manager Mohler stated that she had no correspondence. 
7. Financial Reports: 
Chief Tope explained that we are 58.33% through the fiscal year. He pointed out where each section stood so far for being spent: 1000 category at 63.77% which is still a bit high due to new babies and a lot of guys being out due to seasonal sicknesses that were going around, 2000 category at 49.08%, 3000 category at 39.54% and 4000 category at 28.93% which includes the full payoff amount for Rescue 41. Chief Tope let the board know that we also have a payoff letter for Engine 41 that is due in full by mid-April, but that he was holding off on paying it to make sure we get sufficient tax and FDAT revenue in over the next two months to give us the cushion we need in order to get through the summer months when revenue comes in very slowly. Lastly, Chief Tope explained that he and Office Manager Mohler worked to contact a few other Fire Districts to inquire about how they account for their carry-over which does not currently show on the Profit Loss Budget vs. Actual report that we use each board meeting. After Office Manager Mohler talked to Robyn Wilson at Highlands Fire she is going to use their supplemental report and make it fit the accounts that we have which she will provide to the Board at each monthly meeting that will have us all a better look at income versus expenditures. He said she will have the report done and ready by next months meeting in March.   
8. Office Managers Report: 

Office Manager Mohler explained that revenue was looking good and our AERO outstanding balance is about average for past years. She said that we are still waiting on a little over $86,000 dollars for past Bear Jaw fire billings and Chief Tope let the board know that Bear Jaw is personally waiting on over $500,000 from past billings as well. With the Government shut downs and our state wildland representative position being filled by an interim officer payments have slowed down. We are hoping to get those payments prior to the 2019 wildland season starting. 
Office Manager Mohler also explained that we are looking into AERO doing our vehicle stabilization billing as well as our ambulance billing. She explained that in the past reserves were in charge of the billing which was not being done consistently and not at all prior to Chief Welsch starting at the District. She said it is not a hard process but very tedious and takes lots of hours to get the needed DPS reports, Contact insurance companies to get claims info, work with insurance companies to bill and hope for payment or a fast denial letter so we can either close out the account or start the billing process with the driver of the vehicle who caused the incident. She said this process could take up to 6+ months if the person doing the billing is able to work on the accounts every few weeks. Herself and Chief Tope felt that even with a flat fee per collected call from AERO, we would still see more monies as the process could be done more consistently. Chief Tope said he would get back to the board on this as soon as we hear back from AERO if this is something they can manager the work load into their already busy schedules or not. Chief Tope went over the monthly call log stating that everything was comparable from years prior. 

9. Chiefs Report:  
A. Response Exception Reports:
Chief Tope stated that A-shift worked a tractor trailer semi fire on the highway that took almost six hours to get fully extinguished due to how packed the truck was with bread. He said that we called in mutual aid from Highlands and Sedona Fire who brought additional water. He said that A-shifters did a fantastic job at putting the fire out.  
B. Update on Legislative Issues:
Chief Tope reported to the board that the Department of Forestry Fire Management had previously let the Director go and was currently filling the position with an interim but have finally decided to list the position in order to find someone who can better fill the position. He said the current interim did not want the full jobs responsibilities. Chief Tope said that this is a good thing so we can get someone into the position who is better qualified and up to the tasks at hand.  
C. Operational Report: 
Chief Tope stated that we did a reserve testing and hired three reserves, one of which has been a reserve with us prior, Eric Nagel. Chief Tope introduced one of our newest reserves, Joe McDonald, who was at the meeting.  
Chief Tope let the board know that the Auxiliary purchased new tables and chairs which are now at the station for meeting use. He said the guys took the old tables and chairs to a storage unit that will be used for borrowing purposes so we can keep the new items in the best possible shape for the longest period of time at the station.

Chief Tope said that the new plow and chief’s trucks finally have their decals on them. He said we have had to take back both vehicles to NOAZ to fix the decal issues of them not sticking at the edges or just being completely crooked and not straight. He said we will not be using this company again in the future because of all the problems we have had. 

Chief Tope let the board know that he and all the Chief partners met with Bear Jaw and their upcoming tentative budget was presented. He said that they only have five seasonal positions open for the upcoming wildland season due to everyone from last season coming back which is a great thing. He said lastly, the IGA for Bear Jaw will be worked on because Deputy Attorney Furuya would like the contract to have an expiration date which it does not currently contain. 

Lastly, Chief Tope attended Flag Dispatch’s communication user group meeting which only himself representing Pinewood Fire and Flag Fire showed up for. He said Flag Dispatch will be working on replacing the CAD system for the County which is about a half a million dollar deal for them which will be a huge improvement because their current system is so old and that causes a lot of dispatching issues. He said also, when we signed up to use Flag Dispatch, we knew we would be joining the GFR they usually want us to have run cards which would indicate in the CAD system which units to request for mutual aid depending on what type of incident we were being dispatched to. This will require us to get a mini CAD system in our vehicles which we will be budgeting for in this upcoming budget year. This will help to make everything more efficient for us giving and receiving mutual aid.  
10. DISCUSSION: Rotating schedule for board members to sign checks bi-weekly:
Clerk Timberman reported that while at the Winter 2019 ADFA meeting they said it was best practice to have a rotating schedule where all the board members take turns signing payroll and accounts payable checks. This helps lessen the opportunity for any fraudulent activities to happen. The board all agreed that they had no issues taking turns signing the bi-weekly checks and that this was a good idea. Office Manager Mohler said that she would assign a month to each board member and list the date that she would need them to sign checks. She said if any board member was unable to sign on a particular date, they could let her know and she would call another board member to fill in on that date. 
11. CALL TO THE PUBLIC: 

There were no public comments.
The meeting was adjourned at 3:21 P.M.

Next Meeting:
March 19, 2019 at 3 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by   ____________________________________________________


       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
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